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 ight of our 2023 head bunk 

counselors have completed our 

pilot management training program 

created and led by Kieve alum and 

parent Rob Webb where they honed 

skills applicable to any industry — 

conflict resolution, giving and receiving 

feedback, delegation, and networking. 

The cohort worked together through the 

school year, drafting resumes and cover 

letters to showcase the incredible 

responsibility they have safely leading 

our campers. The program culminates 

with May–June internships. If you are 

interested in hosting one of our staff for 

an intership, please email President & 

CEO Sam Kennedy at ssk@kwe.org and 

join the growing network of parents 

and alumni tapping into the Kieve 

Wavus pipeline. 

WE

HEAD BUNK COUNSELORS 
MANAGEMENT TRAINING
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 started every day last summer 

by dropping my oldest 

daughter Stella off at Wavus for 

Kiddie Camp (our adorable toddler 

day camp for a growing brood of 

directors’ kids). I’ve participated in 

nearly four decades of summer 

camp, and watching Stella fall in 

love with Wavus last summer 

showed me what we do from a brand 

new perspective. Seeing Wavus 

through Stella’s eyes left me 

absolutely delighted and, at times, 

confounded by an endless list of 

questions: “What’s a queechee?” 

“What happens at Sunday Sparks?” 

“What is carnival day?” “Why 

doesn’t Wavus have an indoor 

climbing wall like Kieve?”

It’s hard to believe nearly 20 

years have passed since Wavus and 

Kieve merged to form Kieve Wavus 

Education. We reopened Wavus as 

a girls’ wilderness tripping camp 

in 2006, realizing our dream of 

providing young women the same 

transformational experiences Kieve 

boys have enjoyed across the lake 

for nearly a century. Since then, a 

generation of Wavus campers have 

rocked out at air guitar, summited 

Katahdin, paddled the Allagash, 

and then graduated to join the 

counselor and director ranks. 

These women are now role models 

for the camp’s next generation, 

solidifying the Wavus experience 

with familiar traditions, culture, 

and wilderness trips that bond 

campers and alumni for life.

Naturally, Stella’s wonderment 

has me thinking about the future. 

How do we keep making Wavus even 

better? Building a positive culture 

requires constant and consistent 

nurturing. It takes time, creativity, 

lots of Taylor Swift, countless dance 

parties in Jewell, and the right 

leaders. I’m convinced we have the 

best leader for Wavus, Kate Kaplan. 

Since 2010, she’s grown and fostered 

the Wavus culture, wearing almost 

every hat imaginable. 

Last summer was one of the 

rainiest on record, and even 

though I can’t remember a single 

complaint, Kate and her team often 

felt that the lack of indoor facilities 

put a damper on the counselors’ 

creative ideas for fun. We had no 

arts center, no indoor climbing 

wall, and nowhere to gather the 

entire camp together for songs, 

games, skits, and performances 

other than Jewell. While people 

will forever be the ingredient 

most crucial to the Wavus magic, 

we must make sure to steward 

and shape the place that allows 

our campers and counselors 

to grow and thrive, learn and 

care, create and explore. Wavus 

Point is stunning. The campus 

rejuvenation that began 20 years 

ago deserves to be finished with 

facilities parallel to Kieve’s and 

worthy of Wavus’ stellar culture.

Imagine how an already magical 

Wavus experience might benefit from 

an indoor space where the whole 

camp could come together, a building 

with a stage for performances and 

yoga, rooms for pottery and arts, a 

big fireplace for raw, rainy days so 

the silly songs and skits of Sunday 

Sparks never end early, a place for a 

camper to showcase the ceramic bowl 

she worked so hard to craft, or for a 

cabin group to work as a team to win 

air guitar. These moments, big and 

small, make camp memories stick. 

We owe our future Wavus generations 

facilities that can support the love, 

energy, singing, and shouting that 

echo far beyond Wavus Point.

We’ve started to dream this 

building into existence. A Wavus 

arts center would sit beside the 

Drumlin, carved out of the hill 

with space underneath for a more 

spacious health center for campers 

and a staff lounge and gym for our 

counselors. And the campus renewal 

dreams stretch beyond the arts 

center. Picture an indoor climbing 

wall at the edge of the Dorman 

Kickball Field, a pavilion at the 

Wavus waterfront where campers 

can hang their towels, work on 

friendship bracelets, and take shelter 

when storms pass through, and an 

alumni center just past the nature 

boardwalk where our incredible 

alumni can stay while camp is in 

session. We can restore the river 

stone fireplace in Andrews Hall 

and transform the historic heart of 

Wavus into a beautiful gathering 

space with panoramic lake views.

We have exciting plans for the 

years leading up to Kieve’s 100th and 

Wavus’ 20th with KWE, and we are 

eager to hear from people who want 

to help make these dreams a reality. 

If you’re motivated like we are, please 

reach out to me at ssk@kwe.org.

It’s time to make the best summers 

ever even better.

 

Gratefully,

Sam Kennedy

President & Chief Executive Officer

I

LETTER FROM  
SAM KENNEDY

Sam with Stella at Kiddie Camp
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When Henry Kennedy took 

the reins in 1991, he dreamt of 

a camp on Damariscotta Lake 

where girls could have the same 

transformative wilderness tripping 

experiences that shaped him and 

generations of Kieve boys. In 2005 

his dream became a reality when 

Kieve Affective Education merged 

with the Wavus Foundation to 

become Kieve Wavus Education 

(KWE), with summer 2006 being 

Wavus’ first as a wilderness 

tripping camp for girls. 

Today, Sam is president and 

chief executive officer of an 

expansive educational nonprofit, 

serving campers, students, and a 

wide range of programs year round 

on our beautiful Damariscotta 

Lake campuses. Kieve and Wavus 

continue to thrive as wilderness 

tripping camps for boys and girls. 

The Leadership School (TLS) is 

now a 10-month teacher education 

program where 16 teaching fellows 

serve thousands of Maine students 

a year, and, through a partnership 

with the University of Southern 

Maine, can depart KWE with 

Department of Education teaching 

certificates. All of our more than 25 

full-time TLS staff lead our camps 

and help facilitate year round 

events at KWE for local businesses, 

cancer patients and survivors, 

veterans, and so many others. 

We’re excited to introduce 

you to the incredible team that 

Sam has brought together to lead 

KWE into Camp Kieve’s 100th 

year and beyond. 

N 2022, SAM KENNEDY BECAME THE 
FOURTH GENERATION OF HIS FAMILY 

TO LEAD KIEVE WAVUS EDUCATION. His 
great-grandfather Don Kennedy founded 
Camp Kieve in 1926 with the torch eventually 
passing to his son Dick Kennedy, who 
incorporated Kieve into a 501(c)(3) nonprofit, 
Kieve Affective Education. In 1981, Dick 
founded The Leadership School, permanently 
expanding the reach of our mission.

I

MEET KWE’S 
LEADERSHIP 
TEAM
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President & Chief Executive Officer

CAMPER YEARS: 
1995–2002

CAMP COUNSELOR/STAFF YEARS: 
2005–08, 2018–present

EMAIL: 
ssk@kwe.org

The fourth generation of his family to lead 

KWE, Sam Kennedy graduated from Colby 

College in 2009 and worked for a decade in 

Chicago’s business world before deciding 

to attend the Harvard Graduate School of 

Education. He earned his M.Ed. in 2018 and 

returned to Camp Kieve that summer. Sam was 

appointed to his current role by our Board in 

2022 and lives in the Red Farmhouse with his 

wife, Sarah, and future campers Stella, Marty, 

and Maeve, who arrived this April!

Executive Director 
& Chief Operating Officer

CAMPER YEARS: 
1998–2001, 2003–2004

CAMP COUNSELOR/STAFF YEARS: 
2006–present

EMAIL: 
srk@kwe.org

Sam Kaplan has been a part of our community 

since he was 10, graduating from Bates College 

in 2009 and spending his next decade at St. 

Paul’s School in Baltimore, Md. where he also 

earned his MAT from Loyola University in 2016. 

He was a teacher, coach, college counselor, and 

grade dean before becoming dean of students. 

He and Kate moved to KWE year-round in 

spring 2020, just in time for their future Wav 

campers, Natalie and Elsie, to be born in Maine!

MEET

Sam 
Kennedy

MEET

Sam 
Kaplan

“I don’t think there’s any education as 
meaningful as what we provide to our 
campers and students. This place was 
more transformative for me than any 
other, and Kate and I are so lucky that 

we get to raise our girls at camp.”

“I fell in love with KWE for a million 
reasons, and two stick out from the 

rest: I always felt safe to be my truest 
self here, and the rigorous wilderness 

trips inspired a sense of adventure 
and independence hard to find 

anywhere else.”
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Communications Director 
& Chief Advancement Officer

STAFF YEARS: 
2022–present

EMAIL: 
erin@kwe.org

Before joining the KWE team in 2022, Erin 

Gilligan managed communications and 

advancement for Fortune 500 brands to 

arts, agriculture, and academic institutions. 

Most recently she was the associate director 

of advancement communications at Colby 

College. Erin grew up in Portland, Maine and is 

a 2009 Bates College alum. She lives in North 

Yarmouth with her family, including a future 

Kieve and future Wavus camper!

MEET

Erin 
Gilligan

“KWE is a place that transforms 
lives, and I have gotten a front row 
seat watching the constant ebb and 
flow of activity throughout the year. 

Seeing kids come from as far away as 
Europe or as close as just around the 
corner here on West Neck Road, it’s 

rewarding to see the smiles and hear 
the laughter from across campus.”

Business Director 
& Chief Financial Officer

STAFF YEARS: 
2020–present

EMAIL: 
ctr@kwe.org

Chris Renyi joined the KWE team after an 

18-year career at Bank of America and 

Huntington Bank in corporate and investment 

banking. Chris is a Bates College alum 

and earned his MBA from Babson College. 

Additionally, Chris is both an Outward Bound 

and NOLS graduate where he summited Denali 

on July 4, 1997. He joined the team in fall 2020 

and quickly made himself an integral part 

of KWE’s leadership team. He splits his time 

between Bristol, Maine and Concord, Mass. 

where he lives with his wife and three kids.

MEET

Chris 
Renyi

MEET KWE’S LEADERSHIP TEAM (CONT’D)

“I’ll never forget the wonder and 
energy I felt when I first saw camp in 

action. KWE has a really formative 
and fun way of connecting kids with 
nature and with each other. It builds 

character and skills that I admire and 
want every kid to experience.”
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Wavus Camp Director

CAMP COUNSELOR/STAFF YEARS: 
2010–present

EMAIL: 
katekaplan@kwe.org

Kate Kaplan arrived at Wavus in 2010 as a 

counselor and has spent every summer since 

on Damariscotta Lake. After graduating from 

Gettysburg College in 2011, she became an 

educator at The Leadership School and fell 

in love with teaching. She was a K–2 science 

teacher at Rippowam Cisqua School in Bedford, 

N.Y., then accepted a teaching and coaching 

position at McDonogh School in Baltimore, Md. 

At McDonogh, she taught seventh-grade social 

studies and was the head coach of the girls’ cross 

country, indoor, and outdoor track teams. Kate 

earned her M.Ed from Johns Hopkins University 

in 2020, the same year she became the Wavus 

Camp Director. Natalie and Elsie, Kate’s 

daughters, are future Wavus campers!

MEET

Kate 
Kaplan

Associate Camp Kieve Director 

CAMP COUNSELOR/STAFF YEARS: 
2023–present

EMAIL: 
caddybrooks@kwe.org

Caddy Brooks is a Salisbury School alum and 

2009 Colby College grad. After spending time 

in the Boston business world, he made the 

jump to education, spending a year at Groton 

School before taking the athletic director 

role at Hebron Academy. After coordinating 

several programs at Kieve, he was recruited 

for his leadership role. In addition to being the 

Associate Camp Kieve Director, he is a TLS 

teacher and lives on campus with his wife, 

Paige, and their legendary Basset Hound, Bug.

MEET

Caddy 
Brooks

“I got into education for the same 
reason many of us do — to make a 

positive impact on a child’s life, and 
in my roles at KWE, I feel like I have 
a golden opportunity to do just that. 
In many ways I still feel like a kid at 

heart, and I think it helps me connect 
with, shape, and positively influence 

the students, campers, and counselors 
that come through TLS and camp.”

“Since I first stepped foot on Wavus 
Point, I’ve been surrounded by people 

who live, teach, and learn through 
our motto: ‘Everyone and everything 
deserves to be treated with kindness 
and respect.’ I’ve watched thousands 

of Wavus campers and counselors 
grow in strength, confidence, and 

empathy. The love and joy of caring for 
and growing with kids drives KWE, 
and I’m so lucky to play a role in it.”
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n an effort to capture the spirit of The 

Leadership School, KWE partnered with 

brand design studio Scout Collective to 

create a new visual identity for our school 

year program.

The new logo captures the iconic 

view from Pasquaney porch, where 

all TLS residential programs take 

place. In the foreground is a large 

loon — a beloved Damariscotta 

Lake inhabitant, which 

symbolizes a teacher and role 

model leading the smaller loons, 

or students, in the background. 

This new logo compliments 

the Kieve and Wavus logos and 

is emblematic of the evolution 

of TLS. Since it began in 1981, 

TLS has grown from a five-week 

spring session into a 10-month 

teacher education program central 

to our nonprofit mission as an 

educational institution. Each year, 

more than 25 dynamic TLS educators 

serve thousands of students and teachers, 

primarily from under-resourced local 

Maine communities, and every one of them is 

connected to the unique success of Kieve and Wavus. 

I

A NEW LOOK FOR 
THE LEADERSHIP SCHOOL
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art of our mission at KWE is 

to connect people with the 

outdoors to learn about themselves 

and their surroundings, 

empowering them to positively 

contribute to society and 

responsibly steward the natural 

environment. In addition to 

inspiring the next generation of 

environmental stewards, we must 

play our part in minimizing our 

environmental footprint. Our goal 

is not to expand or overdevelop our 

campuses but to protect, improve, 

and leverage our spaces to 

effectively advance our mission.

One way to minimize our 

footprint is through the use of 

solar power. Solar installations 

have been completed on the Wavus 

Barn’s roof, at Round Top Farm 

in a joint venture with Coastal 

Rivers Conservation Trust, and 

most recently on the field west 

of the Wavus entrance. With the 

completion of this new ground 

mount, 100 percent of KWE’s 

electricity will be offset by solar 

power. Our 872 solar panels, totaling 

419,170 kWh, offset the equivalent of 

411,206 pounds of carbon annually. 

Through these solar power 

advancements, KWE is 

substantially reducing greenhouse 

gas emissions and other dangerous 

pollutants, reducing water 

consumption and withdrawal, and 

providing significant long-term 

savings for the organization to put 

toward other priorities. 

P

POWERED 
BY SOLAR

ince the onset of the 

pandemic, KWE has remained 

committed to fighting local food 

insecurity. Thanks to an incredible 

partnership with Healthy Lincoln 

County and Rising Tide Co-op, we 

have successfully continued our 

offerings through the Lincoln 

County Food Initiative (LCFI). 

Rising Tide, a cooperatively 

owned natural grocery located in 

Damariscotta, has spearheaded 

its own program — Loving Local 

Meals — to combat food insecurity. 

During the pandemic, through 

the community’s support, Rising 

Tide employees and a group of 

dedicated volunteers provided 

more than 16,000 meals over the 

course of 14 months to pantries 

with food purchased from local 

farms. This was made possible by 

generous donations by the Rising 

Tide community through private 

donations and contributions made 

when customers “round up” their 

purchases to the nearest dollar. 

As part of this program, Rising 

Tide has provided local produce, 

meat, dairy, and grains to support 

our work with LCFI. In January 

alone, more than 700 pounds of 

food were donated from Rising 

Tide, resulting in the production 

of 974 meals in our industrial 

kitchens that were delivered by our 

dedicated team to food pantries in 

Waldoboro, Wiscasset, Jefferson, 

and Whitfield. More than 4,000 

meals are expected to be delivered 

throughout the spring. 

As part of LCFI, Healthy 

Lincoln County, who identify 

under-resourced families and 

communities, has also picked 

up 50 warm meals from our 

kitchens to bring to people who 

are unhoused or living in tents/

campers. As members of the 

community, we believe it is our 

responsibility to contribute and 

help our neighbors in need. 

S

A COMMUNITY 
PARTNERSHIP
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LEAD CLEANING 
STAFF

Katie Merrill

ASSOCIATE 
ADVANCEMENT & 
COMMUNICATIONS 
DIRECTOR

Elyse Catalina

ASSOCIATE 
HEALTHCARE 
& RISK DIRECTOR

Sara Hopkins

ara Hopkins of North Conway, N.H. started at KWE in March 2024. Over 

the last four years, Sara has worked in the emergency department at 

Maine Medical Center. While there, Sara had the opportunity to develop strong 

emergency nursing skills and eventually educate others at the level 1 trauma 

center. Before that, Sara earned her BSN from the Denver College of Nursing in 

2019 and spent years living in Denver and Aspen, Colorado. While in Colorado, 

Sara held jobs as a nanny, ski instructor, and restaurant server. Sara, who also 

holds an economics degree from the University of Vermont, has the fondest 

memories of growing up and attending Camp Huckins in Freedom, N.H. where 

she was a camper for eight years before becoming a counselor. In her new 

position at KWE, Sara will oversee the health and well-being of anyone on the 

KWE campus. She hopes to be an approachable resource for campers and 

students so they can have the same formative and wonderful experience that 

she had growing up at camp. Sara is looking forward to applying her 

experiences in emergency medicine to risk assessment and quality 

improvement at KWE. She is also excited to get in the lake come May and begin 

training for the triathlons she plans to do this summer! 

S

lyse Catalina of Waterville, Maine joined the KWE staff in November 

2023. Elyse previously worked at a newspaper and in communications at 

academic institutions, most recently in advancement communications at Colby 

College with our Communications Director & Chief Advancement Officer Erin 

Gilligan. Elyse, who grew up in LaGrange and earned a bachelor’s degree in 

journalism from the University of Maine, fondly remembers spending a night 

on the Kieve campus with fellow classmates while in middle school through 

The Leadership School. Elyse loves the Maine outdoors, especially camping 

and hiking, and has climbed Katahdin seven times (so far!). She is grateful to be 

working for an incredible organization in such an idyllic place and is looking 

forward to the summer and experiencing firsthand the excitement that 

campers bring. Elyse is also counting down the years when her two young 

children Molly and Arthur can join in on the fun. 

E

atie Merrill, who grew up in Harmony, Maine and currently lives in 

Somerville, first joined the staff at KWE in February 2023. Before KWE, 

Katie worked as a Certified Residential Medication Aide (CRMA) at a nursing 

home and most recently as a stay-at-home mom to her two children, Granger and 

Ellie. Katie first learned about the job through close friend Associate Maintenance 

Director James Burk. In her position, Katie maintains the aesthetics of all the 

buildings on both campuses, making sure spaces are turned over and ready for 

different retreats and events throughout the year and for campers during the 

summer. Katie says her main goal in this role is to improve upon former practices 

and establish a new standard of cleanliness, while also having a staff to maintain 

it. During Katie’s first several months on the job, her “staff” consisted of her 

five-year-old daughter, who would happily follow her mother around with a spray 

bottle and rags — putting a smile on everyone’s face. 

K

WELCOMING NEW KWE EMPLOYEES
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LEAD 
MAINTENANCE 
STAFF

Tim Dostie

LEAD 
MAINTENANCE 
STAFF

Jay Dowling

FOOD SERVICES 
DIRECTOR

Mike Flynn

ike Flynn, who also currently serves as the nutrition director for RSU 

12, joined the KWE team in February 2024 after learning about the 

work the organization does with local farmers and our food initiatives. Mike 

has a bachelor’s degree in applied science and an associate degree in 

business from the University of Maine, as well as an associate degree in 

culinary arts from Southern Maine Community College. After graduating 

from culinary school, Mike worked in restaurants in Texas, California, 

Japan, and Maine learning about culturally diverse foods while focusing on 

healthy regionally local ingredients before moving to child nutrition in 

public schools. At KWE, Mike is looking forward to discussing healthy food 

options with campers and counselors and preparing innovative food from 

local sources that everyone can enjoy. For fun, Mike is a certified executive 

chef and a black belt in Isshinryu karate. Last year, Mike and his wife 

bought a 10-acre farm in their childhood hometown of West Gardiner, 

Maine where they plan to raise goats and other rescue animals. Their 

favorite activities at home are preparing the gardens for growing their own 

food, collecting chicken eggs to share with their neighbors, and spending 

time with their adult children Emalee and Jon. 

M

ay Dowling joined KWE in June 2023 after moving to Maine last 

year with his fiance to be closer to family. Once Jay learned about 

KWE’s mission and strong outdoor focus, he knew it would be a great fit, 

as his love of the outdoors is deep, with backpacking and ocean kayaking 

trips bringing him to places ranging from Utah to Iceland, with many of 

his favorite adventures being right here in Maine. Jay, who grew up in 

New Jersey, Texas, and South Carolina, graduated from the duCret 

School of Art and Design (now the duCret Center of Art) in New Jersey 

and found furniture making, restoration, and cabinetwork to be his 

passion. For the past 20 years, Jay has been teaching fine woodworking 

in Massachusetts, as well as working in the antiques and fine art auction 

world — appraising and cataloging with a focus on clocks and watches. 

Woodworking still remains as a small business/personal project of his. 

Jay looks forward to learning more about the reach of the diversity and 

mission of KWE and what the organization can offer to the community. 

He hopes to spend many years helping to improve the grounds of the 

Kieve and Wavus campuses. 

J

im Dostie began working at KWE in January 2024 after learning 

about the organization’s great employee benefits. Tim has 

experience in a variety of areas including landscaping, automotive 

paint supply, and logging. Most recently, he worked for the past 12 

years as a sporting goods clerk at Hussey’s General Store in Windsor. 

Tim is looking forward to gaining several new skills at KWE. In his 

spare time, he loves to hunt and fish. Tim lives in Somerville with his 

wife and three daughters. 

T

KWE EMPLOYEES
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WINTER ON 
KATAHDIN 
FROM MYTH TO MEMORIES BY MATT BROWN 

(KIEVE 2013–18; KIEVE STAFF 2021–22)
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or the longest time, winter 

Katahdin appeared as a myth 

to me and to friends that I’ve 

eagerly spoken with over the years. 

Currently in the midst of my senior 

year at Colby College (with a 

quickly expiring timer on my 

closing months as a student in 

Maine), my final January at Colby 

seemed like the perfect opportunity 

to make a push for a winter 

Katahdin ascent (my 10th ascent). 

After deliberating this fall with 

friends from Colby that I’d 

summited Bigelow with in January 

2022, the energy was there, and I 

certainly wasn’t going to pass up 

this last-chance opportunity.

Preparation for the trip 

was lengthy but worthwhile. 

Applications had to be sent to 

Baxter State Park for winter 

approval and additional tools 

such as a portable beacon such 

as a Garmin inReach became 

absolutely necessary. Abol was the 

easiest route up to the summit and 

required a five-mile hike on the 

Park Tote Road to the lean-to (Tote 

Road becomes a snowmobile track 

in winter though is still accessible 

via cross-country skis or on foot). 

After securing reservations from 

the park for Jan. 27, I called up 

a close friend and past Maine 

Trails co-counselor Matt Kellet 

(Kieve 2008–16; Kieve Council 

F
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2017–2019, 2021–22; Assistant 

Kieve Wilderness Tripping 

Director 2023–24), who expressed 

his shared excitement for the 

prospect of winter Katahdin and 

brought a vastly superior degree 

of experience to any potential 

ascent. Perhaps the most important 

factor in any winter ascent was 

the weather — a shift in winds 

of just 20 degrees could be the 

determining factor between a 

successful ascent and a failed 

ascent. As the days drew closer, 

Kellet and I found ourselves 

checking the weather multiple 

times daily in hope that the 

conditions would hold out. They 

most certainly did.

The night prior to our ascent, MK 

and I spent some time figuring out 

an additional piece of the puzzle. 

Sleeping bags and winter gear in 

general are far too dense to carry in 

a backpack, so we reinforced plastic 

sleds with PVC pipe, bungees, and 
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carabiners in the hope that we 

could pull additional gear. After 

a night of good rest, the five of us 

headed up to Abol Bridge, where we 

parked cars and began the hike to 

Abol Campground with bags and 

two sleds, a journey totaling over 

three hours. Over a foot and a half 

of powder rested on the ground at 

Abol Campground and the trail that 

awaited us, on top of whatever ice 

and snow rested underneath. After 

a fire, and an early bedtime in our 

tightly nestled lean-to, we rose at  

3 a.m. to begin our ascent, wearing 

and carrying many warm layers, 

cramp-ons, snowshoes, a med kit/

inReach, water, snacks, a stove (to 

boil water), and exceptionally good 

attitudes. The hike was blackness 

for the first half; it took us until 

sunrise to realize that we were 

hiking through the clouds, with 

bright skies padding the sky above 

them. This experience with the 

clouds was a first for me in Maine, 

and it was amazing. Breaking 

through the clouds to treeline and 

soon to the Tablelands, we took in 

the full scope of the beauty that 

was the weather we were given. 

An ocean of clouds rested below 

us, with only the prominence of 

the indigenously titled “Greatest 

Mountain” in front of us. Making 

the final push to the summit was 

surprisingly difficult; the trail faded 

and I often took a step in three 

inches of snow directly followed by 

a step into sometimes multiple feet 

of deep snow drifts.

Reaching the summit, the 

five of us shared a moment 

in acknowledgement of the 

accomplishment and blessing that 

it was to not only be in Baxter State 

Park in January, but to reach the 

peak. Heading down the mountain 

and leaving the park, the experience 

slowly set in — what was once 

a myth was now a weekend to 

remember for a lifetime. 

Quality 
Camp Gear 

from a 

Local Partner

KWE has collaborated with 
our friends at Maine Sport 

Outfitters to curate a collection 
of camp necessities. Maine 

Sport has selected quality gear 
that will last way beyond camp 

at a price point where cost 
and value meet. The collection 
contains nearly every item on 
the camp packing lists in one 
place. All purchases receive 

a 10% discount with the code 
KIEVEWAVUS.

Interested donors can also visit 
our Wish List Registry at Maine 

Sport Outfitters to purchase 
gear and clothing for campers 

receiving financial aid.
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C
is for Cabin row — The row of cabins closest to 

the waterfront is also a way to describe our 

younger full session campers. The oldest boys 

(and JK!) are at the Top of the Hill — where you can find 

the flagpole, green top, Innisfree, and the arts center.

A
is for Aqua Attack — Aqua Attack is the last big 

activity of the camp session. It’s the most epic 

water gun and balloon fight out there. 

Everybody gets covered in colored water, and after the 

game we have a whole camp tub in the lake!

M
is for island swiM — A right of passage! All 

new campers do swim tests on the first full day 

of camp and have the choice to go the full 660 

yards to Swim Island. If you can’t get it year one, no 

worries, you can always give it a shot the next year — 

just no touching the canoe! 

P
is for round toP — A locally owned ice cream 

shop right in Damariscotta. If cabins are 

lucky, they’ll make a trip to Round Top on the 

way back from their camping trip. The only question 

is, what is the best flavor?

SUMMER CAMP 
GLOSSARY C MA P

K EI V E
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EVERY SUMMER NEW CAMPERS ARE QUICKLY WELCOMED 
AND MADE TO FEEL AT HOME AT KIEVE AND WAVUS. 
However, there are a lot of words and phrases that are unique to 
Damariscotta Lake lingo, so we compiled a glossary of the most 
important Kieve and Wavus terms to serve as a guide for new 
and returning campers alike.

K
is for raft sKits — General swim, aka 

“G-swim,” happens twice a day, once before 

lunch and once before dinner. Every kid and 

counselor hustles down to the waterfront to claim a spot 

on the best raft and prepare for raft skits. At G-Swim, 

the officer of the day presents a raft skit prompt. Each 

raft group produces a short skit based on the prompt 

and performs their skit. The OD judges the skits and the 

winning raft swims in first!

I
is for Inspection Sunday — On Sundays, every 

cabin works all morning to tidy up and get 

their bathrooms and cabin sparkling before the 

inspection directors swing by. Don’t forget to check the 

secret inspection spot! Ice cream for the winners, and 

the losing cabin’s counselors clean the grills.

E
is for Early morning knockout — Anyone can 

join this pro game of knockout, you just have to 

be there before 7:30 a.m. Usually there are two 

games, but if enough people come there will be an epic 

battle that runs right up until flag at 8 a.m.

V
is for riValry day — One of the best days in the 

best week of camp. Rivalry day pits cabin 

against cabin and camper against camper in 

competitions across all the best activities at camp. 

Knockout, archery, climbing, crossword puzzles, and so 

many more. Only one champion can be crowned from 

Cabin Row and the Top of the Hill — will it be yours?

E
is for frisbEE highway — Frisbee highway is 

an iconic scene at every Kieve meal. It might 

look like a road, but the asphalt from the 

Pasquaney porch to the Top of the Hill is a hive of 

activity. Both four square courts, frisbees flying to 

Grahambo’s Post, footballs being tossed — gotta keep 

your head on the swivel!
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SUMMER CAMP 
GLOSSARY

W
is for color Wars — Campers participate in 

whole-camp Color Wars on the last Friday of 

each session. Similar to a giant game of 

Capture the Flag, but with tie dye! Past themes include 

Aliens vs. Cowboys, Sunbutter vs. Jelly, and Top Bunk 

vs. Bottom Bunk. W is also for Wav Wedding, 

Watercolors on the Causeway, and Whisperlite!

A
is for Allagash — A 14-day canoe trip on the 

Allagash Wilderness Waterway in Northern 

Maine. A rite of passage for many campers, 

this trip includes the infamous Mud Pond Portage, old 

trains from logging days, and Allagash Falls! A is also 

for archery and the Announcement Song!

V
is for 15-passenger Vans — Whether campers 

go to J-Scoop, the beach, a mystery van, or 

your trip — 15-passenger vans are our favorite 

mode of transportation.

U
is for stand Up paddleboarding (SUP) — A 

favorite morning and afternoon activity for 

the girls; our fleet of stand up paddleboards 

gets a lot of use!

S
is for Sunday Sparks — Our weekly Sunday 

evening campfire with silly songs, musical 

instruments, and s’mores! S is also for 

Scrambled Brownies, Dock Spiders, Strawberry 

Shortcake Shuffle, and Stack Master!

C MA P
W VA U S
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C
is for Causeway — The link from Wavus 

main campus to the point — a beautiful spot 

to sit, relax, swim, SUP, or watercolor. C is 

also for JW Carnival, Climbing, Contra Dance, and 

Cinnamon Roll Saturday!

A
is for Air guitar — The first Saturday of each 

session is Air Guitar Day! Each cabin prepares 

a dance or a skit to their favorite song and 

performs in front of the rest of the campers. A is also for 

“All Too Well” (10-minute version) and the Arrowhead!

M
is for Mount Washington — Campers ages 

10–12 take part in a five-day camping trip to 

the White Mountains, culminating in a day 

hike up the highest peak in the Northeast — Mount 

Washington! M is also for Mud Wrestling, Maine Trails, 

and Mammy Glombert! 

P
is for Pine Whispers — our Sunday reflection, 

held among our towering pine trees on the 

point. Campers and counselors are invited to 

share a poem, reflection, or song to illustrate what 

Wavus means to them. P is also for Parent Trap, Pottery, 

Parade of Champions, and the Peanut Butter Jelly song!
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e’re so excited to see your campers this summer! 

Please help us take care of them by completing 

your forms and carefully listing any medication 

regimen they’ll be continuing at camp. Please remember 

that all non-prescription medications — including 

vitamins, eye drops, nasal sprays, melatonin, 

supplements, and homeopathic remedies — must be 

accompanied by written, signed instructions from your 

camper’s medical provider.

 See you soon! In the meantime, here are some tips 

from our health centers to get your campers ready for 

the 2024 season:

Hygiene: Good hygiene is crucial to maintaining 

camper health. You can help prepare your camper 

by discussing the importance of frequent showering 

(and changing into clean clothing!) to prevent 

everyday scratches, bug bites, cuts, and scrapes 

from turning into skin infections like impetigo. 

The bacteria that cause this common infection can 

spread easily in communal settings, especially in 

the presence of sweat and warm, humid summer 

weather. Each cabin creates a shower schedule so all 

campers can bathe each day while in camp. If your 

child develops a skin infection, we’ll contact you right 

away. In the meantime, hype our mantra: “A shower a 

day keeps the impetigo away!”

Our Nightly Med Minute: Med Minute is a nightly 

check-in between a camper and their counselor 

to discuss the camper’s health and well-being, 

covering everything from bumps and scrapes to 

social dynamics within the cabin. It’s designed to 

enable campers to comfortably report any personal 

concerns, and it’s also when campers are reminded 

to conduct their nightly tick check and encouraged 

to stay on top of hygiene in general: clipping nails, 

cleaning and covering bites or blisters, you name 

it. Med Minute notes are reported to healthcare 

staff who document and follow up with campers 

individually when warranted. Med Minute is most 

effective when campers are encouraged to voice 

any and all concerns. Now is the time to remind 

your camper about our nightly Med Minute and to 

emphasize the importance of speaking up: remember, 

nothing is too small to mention!

 

Ticks: Ticks are an unfortunate reality in Maine. While 

the thought of your camper coming home with a tick-

borne illness like Lyme disease is scary, know that 

we have many safeguards in place to protect them. 

We organically treat highly frequented campus areas, 

regularly mow all grass, and keep cabin med kits 

stocked with bug spray. When practical, we encourage 

long pants and long-sleeve shirts — especially during 

outdoor evening activities. Counselors prompt their 

campers to do their nightly tick checks, and have the 

skills to safely remove ticks when found attached. If we 

do find an attached tick on your camper, we remove it, 

document the time and location, identify the tick type, 

and contact you about next steps. We’ll make treatment 

recommendations based on CDC guidelines and will be 

here to answer any of your tick questions. 

W

NURSE NOTES
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THE INCREDIBLE REACH OF 
THE LEADERSHIP SCHOOL
TLS brings our 
experiential approach to 
social-emotional learning 
and environmental 
stewardship curriculums 
to schools through a 
variety of programs 
serving local, far away, 
and diverse school 
communities.

Educator-in-Residence
Currently our educators work 
with 26 local schools for a 20-
week residency for the weeks 
from Thanksgiving through 
mid-April.

Residential & Outreach 
Our Outreach (at schools) 
and Residential (at camp) 
programs serve 60 schools 
across Maine and New 
England and are invaluable 
opportunities for our 
educators to master our 
curriculum and develop their 
teaching skills. 

EASEL 
We offer professional 
development programs for 
teachers and organizations 
based on our experiential 
approach to CASEL’s 
(The Collaborative for 
Academic, Social, and 
Emotional Learning) five 
core competencies — 
self-awareness, self-
management, social 
awareness, relationship 
skills, and responsible 
decision-making.
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2022–23 TLS PROGRAM STUDENT DATA

Residential & 
Outreach

Educator-in-
Residence

Graduation Rates <89% 51% 50%

Higher Education Matriculation 51% 47%

Student Absenteeism >10% 29% 27%

Economically Disadvantaged 33% 33%
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of all participating schools, 
please scan the QR code.

2023–24 TLS PROGRAMS
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RSU 40 
STUDENTS 
SHOW OFF  
NEW SKILLS 
WITH TLS

his past winter was the third 

and final year of a DOE 

Innovation Grant that funded 25 

sixth-grade students from Warren 

Community School and 35 

students from Miller School to 

participate in a multi-day TLS 

after school program from 

November through May. The 

program focused on our 

experiential approach to social-

emotional learning and 

environmental stewardship.

This year marks the largest 

cohort of participants in the 

RSU 40 after school program 

since the grant began in fall 

2021. In addition to this work, 

all eight schools in the RSU 40 

district benefit from an 

Educator-in-Residence.

As part of the after school 

program, students go through 

different units of their choosing. 

During a showcase in February, 

the students got to demonstrate to 

their peers the skills they learned. 

The first unit focused on cooking, 

where students learned simple 

cooking skills such as making 

scrambled eggs, pancakes, and 

pizza; fire building, which started 

off indoors then progressed to a 

“one-match fire” where they can 

only light it with one match, then 

ultimately a ferro rod start; and 

indoor ropes, where students 

learned essential knots and scaled 

the Buck climbing wall.

Two more units are expected 

this spring, with offerings 

ranging from outdoor adventure 

like fort building, to sports and 

arts and crafts, and more time on 

the ropes course. 

The after school program, 

coupled with the EIR, are 

important to the district. 

“This continued exposure to our 

staff, both in and out of school, is 

what makes this experience so 

meaningful to the students,” says 

TLS Director Garrett Phillips. 

T

“TLS educators’ commitment to fostering a passion 
for learning while creating an engaging and 

inclusive environment for our students is truly 
commendable. The innovative ideas, teaching 

methods, and insights they bring have not only 
enhanced the learning experience but also inspired 
our educators to continuously strive for excellence.”

Christina M. Wotton, Ed.D. 
Assistant Superintendent, Regional School Unit 40
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WINTER  
AND SPRING 
KWE EVENT 
HIGHLIGHTS

 hile we are all gearing 

up for both campuses 

to be buzzing all summer 

long, the “quiet” months at 

Kieve and Wavus are also 

filled with programs for a 

variety of organizations. 

This past winter and 

throughout the spring, our 

campuses hosted events 

that benefit multiple 

groups of people including:

•	 TRAUMATIC BRAIN INJURY 
ADULTS AND THEIR 
CAREGIVERS THROUGH A 
RETREAT FACILITATED BY LOVE 
YOUR BRAIN

•	 LOCAL SCHOOLCHILDREN AND 
THEIR FAMILIES THROUGH 
EVENTS SUCH AS COMMUNITY 
CLIMB NIGHTS, A TALENT 
SHOW, SENIOR CLASS 
TRIP, AND SKILLBUILDING/
COMMUNITY SERVICE 
OPPORTUNITIES

•	 MIDCOAST GIRL SCOUTS 
THROUGH THEIR ANNUAL 
JUBILEE 

•	 MEMBERS OF THE THE LGBTQ+ 
COMMUNITY THROUGH OUT 
MAINE, A PROGRAM FOR HIGH 
SCHOOL STUDENTS 

•	 MAINE COLLEGE STUDENTS 
THROUGH A UNIVERSITY 
OF MAINE AT FARMINGTON 
DIVERSITY WORKSHOP AND 
BOWDOIN WELLNESS RETREAT

•	 LINCOLN COUNTY 
COMMISSIONERS THROUGH 
PLANNING MEETINGS

W
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KWE’S 2023 
FINANCIAL UPDATE

By giving to the Annual Fund, KWE’s dedicated 

alumni, families, and friends provide essential 

resources that are put to use in real time — 

ensuring KWE has the flexibility to address its 

most pressing needs.

KWE uses its endowment to support financial

aid. The endowment is valued at $16,753,911 as of 

Dec. 31, 2023.

Here’s a glimpse at how camp tuition, our fundraising, and other revenues enable 
KWE to expand access to programs and to hire the inspirational role models who lead 
Kieve, Wavus, and The Leadership School.

*KWE’s financial audit is completed by September of the following year.

BUSINESS UPDATE*

GIVING UPDATE*

2023 REVENUE & SUPPORT

$12,106,000

2023 SUPPORT

$1,965,000

2023 EXPENSES

$12,106,000

Camp Tuition
$8,305,00068.6% The Leadership School

$990,0008.2%Retreats, Events, & Fees
$610,0005% Annual Fund

$1,641,00013.6% Grants
$200,0001.6% Other

$360,0003%

37.9% Salaries, Wages, 
& Benefits
$4,590,000

28.7% Programs & Operations
$3,480,000 16.2% Utilities, Insurance, Taxes, 

& Depreciation
$1,960,000

7% Reserve for Future Capital 
& Program Expenses
$840,000

Scholarships
$1,236,00010.2%

Annual Fund
$1,641,00083.5% Grants

$200,00010.2% Endowment Contributions
$124,0006.3%1,097 TOTAL DONORS =
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Brian & Joan Atchinson
Zoe Atchinson
Evan & Mallory Atherton
Carol Atterbury
Abdulla Aujan & Mikele Ugarte
Marcus Avenstam 

& Annalisa Gorman
Danielle Avicolli
Todd & Lynley Baker
Kevin & Nora Baldwin
Liz Baldwin
Brooke & Townsend Bancroft
Brit Banks
Candace Banks
Hannah Banks
William Baratta
Lauren Barrett
Ed & Mary Bartlett
Fred & Elizabeth Bartlett
Ned & Pilar Bartlett
Alexis & Adam Bartman
Charles Barzun & Emily Little
Tim Bass
Cheryl Basztura
Sandy & Mollie Batchelder
Ellen Ivey Bates
Charles & Ceci Beach
Mari Becker
Robb & Bethany Beckerlegge
Bruni Beckmann
Oliver & Laura Beckmann
Ned Beckwith
Grace Begin
Carolyn Bell
Andrew & Jamie Bennett
Anne & Greg Benning
Gary & Rosie Bensen
Chris & Christy Bensley
Frances Berger
Tim Biggins & Sarah Cole Biggins
Ethan & Elizabeth Bing
Scott & Emily Blackwell
Natasha & Thomas Blair
Max & Alison Blatt
Patricia & Joe Blazovic
Howard & Nancy Bliss
Jennie Block
Chris & Catherine Block
Effie Blue
Jeffrey & Margit Bluestein
Kieran Blunnie
Reginald Tucker & Nie Bohlen
Michael & Mary Bohrer
Daniel & Tanya Boland
Vincenzo & Brenda Bollettino
Reid & Lindsay Bolton
Jon & Monique Bombardieri
Eric & Lizzie Bommer
Andrew & Dorinda Bonanno
Jon Bonanno & Kathryn Shedrick
Robin Boss
Staci & Chris Bouc
Michael Bourque
Bob Bower
Hanna Wiegers Bower 

& Fred Bower

A.C. and Penney Hubbard 
Foundation, Inc.

Erik Aarts & Liz Urtecho
Rob Abbey
Franny & Franny Abbott
Max & Adele Abbott
Mercedes & Matthew Abramo
Quent Abramo
Robyn & Arnie Abrams
Tom Adams
Daniel & Athena Adamson
Ajay & Kate Agarwal
Mary Alden
Peter & Alice Alderman
Cori & Joe Aleardi
Joshua & Kristen Allan
Catherine & Joseph Allen
Roz Allen & Paul Landry
Jamie B. Aller
Nancy Almy
Ted & Maura Almy
Tammy Alred
Alexandria Sewart Altman
Applied Materials
Amazon Smile
Stew & Lindsay Ames
John & Alexandra Amorosi
Anne Andersen
Court & Phoebe Anderson
Lorraine Anderson
Meg Speranza Anderson
Anne Andrews & Mike Mazzuchi
Caitlin Andrews
Frank & Amelia Angella
Craig & Kate Annis
Applied Materials
Steve & Anne Arcano
Tony & Robin Armour
Chris & Eleanor Armstrong
Doug & Alexandra Armstrong
Mark Arnold & Ginny Bumgardner
RT & Maggie Arnold
Ethan Ashley
Tom & Gracen Ashton

Thanks to the steadfast 
generosity of our community, 
we were able to:

	� meet 100 percent of need for financial 
aid at summer camp, ranging from a 
portion of tuition to the complete cost of 
camp, including travel and equipment 
needed for camp activities;

	� cover at least 50-percent of the cost 
of 60 of The Leadership School’s 
residential and outreach programs, 
ensuring students can benefit no matter 
their school’s resources;

	� support 26 local schools, by matching 
them with a teacher from The 
Leadership School for 20 weeks;

	� provide veterans and their families a 
fun and safe weekend retreat to connect 
with each other and those on similar 
journeys at no cost to the participants;

	� partner with Midcoast Conservancy to 
preserve Damariscotta Lake;

…and so much more!

Thanks to our 
2023 donors!
We could not be more grateful 
for your investment, which 
shapes the KWE experience. 
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Steve & Kimberly Boyd
Mike Boyson & Nancy Grant
Whitney & Erin Bradley
Bob & Cherise Bransfield
Matthew Brean
Bridge Investment Group
Gretchen & Jamie Brinkler
Stephanie Briody
Brio Custom
Tyler Brooke
Caddy & Paige Brooks
Sam Brooks & Laura Coleman
Nathan & Janelle Brooling
Annie Brown
Charlie & Laura Brown
Chris & Rebecca Brown
Jamie Brown
Julia & Jonathan Brown
Julia & Rob Brown
Steve & Lisa Brown
Steve & Susan Brown
Tony Brown
Tyler & Jane Garnet Brown
Ed & Matilda Bruckner
Linda D. Brunner
John & Denise Buchanan
Will Buchanan
Allie & Alex Buck
Sandy & Sissy Buck
Warren & Patricia Buckler
Jesse & Hillary Bulmer
Liz Whalley Buono & Bud Buono
William & Aimee Burck
Zeke Burden
Robert Burgin
Burgin Lumber Company
Andy & Kate Burke
Andrew & Leticia Burman
John & Morgan Burnham
Hugh & Molly Burns
Jeb & Leslie Burns
Barnum Burrell
Bob & Suzanne Burrows
A.B. & Beth Burton
Nancy Burton
Alan Buzacott & Barbara Bradley
Marian Buzon
Molly and Brandon Byrd
Jack Caffrey
Katie Caffrey
Greg & Kelly Caiazzo
Dave Callahan & Terri Abruzzo
Jorge Camina de Santiago 

& Carmen Cobiella
Betsy & Sandy Campbell
Dave & Rachel Cantlay
Giorgio Caputo & Caroline Adams
Bill Carey
Chip Carpenter
Jim Carter & Jennifer Frost
Joel Carter
Peter & Debbie Carter

Bo & Kimberly Cashman
Hadley Cashman
Taylor Cashman
Laurie Casteen
Elyse & Andrew Catalina
Dan & Robin Catlin
Susie & Ross Catlin
Walker Chabbott
Brett & Jennie Chambers
Noland Chambliss
Gabriel & Susannah Chamie
Raymond Chan & Lisa Mahle
Henry Chance
Colin & Sarah Chapin
Tom & Kate Chapin
Jonathan Chase
Joseph P. Chase
Jeff & Elizabeth Chenard
Eric Cheng & Aneesa Sheikh
Peter & Crissy Cherry
Betty Chin & Mark Kahn
Gerard & Eileen Chipura
Ryan Cholnoky
George Chopivsky 

& Clara Brillembourg
Jay Christhilf
Elle Christine
Eric & Maura Christu
John & Monica Church
Morgan & Sonia Churchman
Peter & Gail Cinelli
Lynley & Gheorghe Ciorobea
Frederick & Stephanie Clark
Henry Clark
Joshua & Portia Clark
Tanny Clark
Robyn Clark-Henry & Scott Henry
Bess & Gerard Clarke
Timothy & Jennifer Clarke
Pete & Nancy Clemens
Tim Clement
Stephen and Connie Coale
Charles Cochran
Constance Cocroft
Duncan & Christina Cocroft
Kathryn & Ned Codd
Stephanie & Lucas Coffield
Benjamin & Holly Collier
Meg Conkey
Sharon Connaughton
Connell Landscape Design 

& Maintenance, LLC
Ryan Connolly
Daniel & Meg Connolly
Annelise & Ian Conway
Dick & Barbara Cooch
Richard Cooch
Michael & Meredith Cook
Jonathan & Anne Marie Coon
Henry Coote
Jeff Coote
Linda Corcoran

Genna Costello-Spears
Blake Cote
Gina Cotter
Caroline & Lee Counselman
Christopher & Trudy Cox
Miles E. Crawford
Eric & Jenna Crisler
Kevin Cronin & Francine Augeri
Evan Crosby
Ralph Crosby
Rosalind Cross
Kate Culbertson
Sean Cullen & Juliette Robbins
Jack & Renee Cuneo
Tom & Nina Curley
Colby & Pat Currier
Liz Curtis
Louis Cusano
Charles Cushing
Neil D’Acierno
Damariscotta Hardware, Inc.
Julia Danielsen
Thomas & Hillary Daub
Claudia Davey
Casper & Nina de Clercq
Chuck de Sieyes & Carol Ward
Benjamin & Kimberly Dean
Brian & Lacey Dean
Rob & Janet Deans
Charlotte Del Col
Russell Delldonna
Bob DeLuca
David & Anne DeMuth
Douglas & Michelle DeMuth
Lindsay DeMuth
Charles Denault
Tobias & Lynn Dengel
Matthew & Dulany Dent
Sage & Austin Depree
Eric Derk & Amy Francis
Deutsche Bank
Sharon Deveney
William & Shannon Devens
Richard & Corinne Devereux
Julia & Greg DeWitt
Bryan Diaz & Krystine DeGrande
John & Kate Dickie
Molly Diggins & Mark Duggan
Nicholas & Martina Dilks
Joseph DiMondi & Michelle Choi
Elaine & Shep Dinos
Christopher & Nicole DiOrio
Jonathan & Ashlee DiOrio
Kathi & Jack DiOrio
Joe DiRenzo
John & Loren Dixon
Wes Dixon
Denise Dockrey
John & Amanda Doering
Charles & Erin Doerwald
Chris & Micky Doner
Chris & Ann Donner

Poppy Doolan
Brad Dorman
Chris & Kolleen Dougherty
Jonathan Dowling
John & Sandy Drayton
Xavier Driscoll
Kevin Duffy & Hilary La Forge
Tom Dugas & Amy Fine-Dugas
Liam Duggan
Amaury Dujardin
Axel & Elisabeth Dumas
Ava DuPont
Kristen Durkin
Candace Dyal
Melinda Earle
Ashley & Susan Ebersole
Lucy & Jake Edwards
Bill Egan
Tim & Courtney Egan
Katie & Peter Eichleay
Laura Eiman
Michael & Meghan Ellis
Trish Ellsworth
John & Courtney Elwood
Sterling Ely
Robby & Susan Emory
Denny Emory
Jonathan & Lindsay England
Kate Enroth & Dana Schmaltz
Mark & Erin Epker
Paul & Leah Epstein
Carl & Deb Erdman
Erickson Senior Living, LLC
Peter & Christine Espenshade
Jason Estavillo & Lyn Garrison 

Estavillo
Benjamin & Kate Etherington
Josh & Lynn Everdell
Eversheds Sutherland, LLP
Bill & Sue Ewing
Scott & Melissa Fairfield
Justin & Samie Falvey
Craig & Sara Fanning
Danijel & Susan Farkas
Jake & Claire Farver
Emily & Topher Fearey
Mort & Bev Fearey
August & Mary Felker
Blair & Robin Fennimore
Robin Fennimore
Hill & Genny Ferguson
Hill & Susan Ferguson
Konrad Ferguson & Yun Bai
Natalie & John Fiedler
Phil Field
Francesco Filiaci & Bronwyn Owen
John & Sarah Finn
Bill & Anne Finnegan
Kevin & Serena Flaherty
Cole & Tonya Flickinger
Peter & Jenifer Flynn
John & Karen Foley
Ken & Joy Foraste
Tench & Julia Forbes
Carol Ford
James & Lauren Ford

KWE’S 2023 FINANCIAL UPDATE (CONT’D)
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Ryan Ford
Les & Merry Fossel
Northrup & Carole Fowler
Ryan Fox
William & Kelly Fradin
John & Julie Franck
Andrew & Kyra Frank
Dean & Phyllis Frederick
Susan Freeman
Anson Frelinghuysen & Emma Fuerst
Arnould & Amelie Fremy
Erin Friedland
Scott Friend & Leslie Riedel
Greg & Courtney Galligan
Geoffrey & Annie Ganem
Ed & Nancy Gardiner
Cathy & Myron Garfinkle
Emory Gatchell
John & Susan Geismar
John Gellert
Samantha John Gellert
Tom & Jan Geniesse
William Georgi
Konrad & Suzanne Gesner
Andrew & Georgiana Giancamilli
Lee Giberson
Joy Bengtson Giffen & Matt Giffen
Gilead Sciences, Inc.
Doug & Serena Gillespie
Erin Gilligan & Rich Vessey
George & Martha Gilmore
Judy & Walter Glaser
Sonny Glaser
Boynton Glidden
Sam & Margo Glidden
Fred & Connie Glore
Susan & Pete Glueck
David & Anna Goldenheim
Michelle Goodwin
Jake & Polly Goodyear
Camilla Gowen
Janet & Jeremy Graham
Graeme Grant & Meredith Saillant
Ellie Grassi
Johnny Gray
Stephen Gray & Lisa Gumm-Gray
Caroline Green
Stephanie & Alastair Green
Tom & Connie Green
Green Vale School
Meaghen & Tim Greene
Marge & Tom Greenleaf
Cory Grever
Joe & Lanie Grever
Andy & Ginger Gribbel
Jane & Charlie Griffith
Grilljam, LLC
Michael & Nancy Grogan
Wyatt & Jane Gruber
Thom & Catherine Gruhler
Leslie Gunawan
David Gura & Kate Brannen
Joe & Merna Guttentag
Hamilton & Patricia Hadden
Brooks & Julie Hagan
Roger & Betsy Hall

Steven Hamilton 
& Kathryn Santoro

Tom & Eugenie Hamilton
Gregory & Kate Hammond
Joe Hansen
Harry Hanson 

& Annie Hollingsworth
Henry & Mary Harding
Jake & Tamsin Harrington
Ed & Laura Harris
Joel & Talie Harris
Les & Paula Harris
Mary Hart
Sarah Hart
Jim & Lorena Hartenstein
Eloise Hartford
Adam & Erin Haselkorn
Tony & Anna Hass
Tucker & Kate Hastings
Ben Hauber
Bo Hawkes
Melissa Haynes
Jeff Hazeltine & Alicechandra Fritz
Morrie & Fenella Heckscher
Gee & Janet Heckscher
Peter Heffernan & Maureen Walsh
Eliot & Yael Heher
Katherine Hein
Andy & Camilla Hemingway
Peter & Lisa Hennessy
Katrina & Tom Hennigan
Leslie Wilcott-Henrie 

& Hunt Henrie
Tom Hentoff & Sally Sloan
Gary & Hope Herbst
Brandie & Todd Herbst
Hector Hernandez 

& Lily Burns-Hernandez
Matthew Herrick
Ned & Helen Hetherington
Jim & Alice Hicks
Katie Higgins
Nancy & Bill Hightower
Larry Hill
Thomas Hill
Joe Hilton & Kelly Hike
Karl & Susan Hinck
Gary & Victoria Hirsch
Bern & Jennifer Hoffmann
Lauren & Kent Hogshire
Holladay Property Services 

Midwest Inc
Will & Meg Holliday
Joe & Rebecca Holliday
Dick & Sarah Hollington
John Holloway
Bill & Bambi Holly
Michael Holtz
Ludovic Hood 

& Alisa Newman Hood
Brady Hooker
Nancy Hoving
Andrew Howard
Bill & Anne Howard
Brandi Howard
John & Arlene Howard

Ryan Howard
Jed & Merrill Hoyer
Jon & Shabnam Huerta
Stephen B. Hufnagel
Bill & Molly Hughes
Jennifer Huntley
Morgan Huntley & Jennifer Carny
Elizabeth Hutchins
Stephen Hyde
GiGi Imperatore
Ned & Liz Insley
Barney & Liz Ireland
Jen Ireland
Peter & Sarah Ireland
Will Ireland
Omer Ismail & Yasmin Ibrahim
Jeffrey & Laura Iverson
Tim & Wendy Ives
Mary Jackmin
Charlie & Cindy Jacobs
Chris & Deb Jaroch
Joel & Mary Jeffrey
Bill Jenks
Pam & Eric Jensen
Sophie Jensen
Bill & Pat Jessup
John & Kimberly Jessup
John G. Chipura Foundation
Ethan Johnson
Bart & Claire Johnston
Barclay & Jeanie Jones
Jackie Jones & John Gassett
Rufus & Amy Judson
Alex Jugant
Steve & Suzy Kaback
Will Kaback
Jon & Michelle Kallen
Mikey Kantor
Michel Kanyambo 

& Speciose Mimi Mahirwe
Jon & Kate Kaplan
Laura & Joel Kaplan
Leslie Kaplan
Sam & Kate Kaplan
Sarah Kaplan
Bori Karastoyanova 

& Scott Southwood
Kelley & Ann Kash
Stephen Katz & Molly Kinsella
Scott & Jada Kavanagh
William & Lindy Kavanaugh
Joel Kavet
Billy & Ann Kaye
Terrence & Mary Keaney
Stephen & Nicole Keelty
Chris & Kristen Kelley
Mike Kelley
Tom Kelly & Peggy Badenhausen
Jan & Katherine Kengelbach
Bill & Priscilla Kennedy
Henry & B.J. Kennedy
Nancy Kennedy
Sam & Sarah Kennedy
Bruce Kennington 

& Virginia Venable
Stuart Kenworthy

Taylor Kenyon
Andy Keyes
Virginia Keyser
Bruce Kiernan & Suzi Briggs
Elizabeth & John Kilgallon
Jeffrey & Rebecca Kim
Soo Kim & Carolina Gunnarsson
Dick & Mari King
Katherine King & Mac King
Brett Kinsey
John & Marilyn Kistler
Keith & Barbara Kizziah
KKR
Charlie & Charlotte Kline
John & Katharine Kline
Henry Klingeman
Timothy Knotts
Bill & Deb Knowlton
Dick & Heather Koelle
Rodney Krause
Christian Krauss
Steve Kremer & Linda Reale
Megan & Chris Krouse
Sandy Krutz
Edwin & Lynda Kuhn
Eleanor & Peter Kuniholm
Alan Kurd & Kate Esselen
Nicholas & Emily Kutch
David LaCasse
Jeremy & Diana LaCasse
Peter & Sara LaCasse
Shannon LaDeau & April Horton
David & Mary Lake
Kevin Lamb
Trevor Lamb
David & Kristen Lambert
Donna & Gary Lamberth
John Lang & Courtney Kelly
John & Jane Lanier
Geoff & Kate Lauprete
Joe & Coles Lawton
Anthony & Cynthia Lazzara
Alex Leach
Peter & Lee Leach
Michael Lebel & Lynette Herscha
Legacy Properties Sotheby’s 

International Realty
Larry Leger
Alex & Jennifer Leikikh
Chase Leisenring
Patsy Leo
Byron Lescroart
Jed Levin & Andrea Hamlin-Levin
Dan Levine & Alyshea Austern
Ashley Levis
Ben & Lizzie Lewis
Louise & John Lewis
Pete Lewis
Billy Leyden
Jim & Karen Leyden
Drew Lincoln
Bob & Judy Linker
Drew & Hilary Lipner
Victor J. Lipoma
Courtney Little
Sophie Little
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Wilson & Esther Liu
Helen Livingston
Marshall & Nora Lockton
William & Laura Logan
David Lombino & Heather Miles
Christopher & MaryBeth Lorenz
Louis Doe Home Center
Alan Lovejoy & Jennifer Law
Hannah Lovejoy & Dave Berndtson
John & Bridie Loverro
Natasha Lowitt
Nicholas Ludington
Claire Lupo & Colin King
Colin & Meg Lynch
Julia Lyne
Margaret & Emmett Lyne
Paul & Jo Lyness
Doug & Susan Lyons
Grace Lyons
Nate Lyons
Teddy Macfarlane
Sophie MacKeigan
Alex & Alix Mackey
Chris Mackey
Perry MacNeille & Elaine Cassen
Chris & Ayesha Macon
Timmy Macrae
Andrew & Katie Magoun
Maine Community Foundation
Grant & Alexis Mainland
Steve & Belinda Makovsky
Ian & Kate Malin
Tony & Shelly Malkin
Cooper & Carrie Mallozzi
Spencer & Whitney Mallozzi
John & Lauren Manganello
Nick Manifold & Kelly Klein
Jack Maniko & Polly Smothergill
Nick Manis
Meg Mannix
Margie and Kevin Stineman 

Charitable Fund
Peter & Suzy Marshall
Helen Marston
Ladd & Sarah Martin
Peter & Deirdre Martin
Brian & Linda Martinat
Mark & Lexie Maruszewski
Michael & Jodi Masdea
Marty & Caroline Masterson
Tom & Sarah McCabe
Hap & Sharon McCall
Jon & Sara McCall
Jonathan McCall
Joe & Pam McCarthy
Downie & Helen McCarty
Philip & Stephanie McCaull
Riley McCracken
Wade & Wendy McDevitt
Keith & Elise McDonald
Matt & Sarah McDonald
George & Betsy McFarland

Louise McIlhenny 
& Hugh Riddleberger

Greg & Courtney McKechnie
Taryl & Clyde McKee
Nancy Mckelvy 

& Skipper John Stevenson
Dan & Bayley McKenna
Kathleen McKenna
Matt & Nancy McKenna
Matt & Sarah McKenna
Virginia McKinnon 

& Elizabeth Crowley
Tom McKoy & Ellen McCarthy
Scott & Emily McLellan
Gioconda & Thayer McMillan
Sandy & Mimi McMillan
Drew & Allison McNally
Colin McNamara-Bordewick
Michael & Shawn McSweeney
Peter & Laurie McTeague
Dan & Deb McWilliams
Steve & Molly Medlin
Carl Meier
Peter & Joan Melroy
Jesse Menning & Whitney Dunlap
Rich & Pam Merriman
Zac & Laura Merriman
Mike Mesrobian
Susie & Pete Mesrobian
Adrien & Marion Meyer
MFS Gives
Alley Michaelson
Gerry & Mimi Michaud
David & Kathy Miller
Holly Miller
Liz & Jonathan Mixter
Geoffrey & Kimberly Mize
Jonathan & Christina Mohraz
Chris & Noel Momsen
Mims Montgomery & Tyler Pace
Nick Moore & Iru Wang
Kevin & Elizabeth Moran
Richard & Karen Moreau
J.D. Moriarty & Amanda McGovern
Sean Morris & Michelle Althuis
Walter & Kate Morris
Mark Morrow & Kathleen Hirsch
Martha Morse
Jim & Aida Mort
Nina & William Morton
Summer & Ryan Morton
Ken & Mary Ann Moulton
Andre & Sophia Moura
Webster & Maryalice Mudge
Thomas & Wendy Mullen
Eli Mundy
Peter Mundy & Alberta Neilson
George & Beth Murnaghan
Emma Murphy
Greg & Tracy Murphy
Ian & Lindsay Murphy
Bree Murray

Andrew & Eileen Mutch
Vernon & Buffy Naake
Brooke & Graham Nalle
John Neal
Benjie & Metsie Neilson
Kelly Nelson
Tim Nelson & Alston McCall Nelson
Bill Ryckman 

& Antonia Ness Ryckman
Stephen & Kirsten Neville
Gerda Newbold & John Adler
Bob & Mary Nichols
David Nichols
Paul Nichols
Cat Niederer
John & Kayhan Nordeman
Elizabeth Norman
Zara Norman
Dave & Theresa Nute
Whitney & Robert Nye
Pierce O’Connor & Amy Balas
Bill & Kemi O’Donnell
Brendan & Catherine O’Dwyer
John & Erin O’Hara
Kevin & Allison O’Malley
Arthur & Rebecca O’Reilly
Alison Obstler
David & Thea Obstler
Mark & Elizabeth Oesterle
Greg Olliver & Paulina Pobocha
John & Bonnie Olsen
Dan & Liza Oneglia
Mike Orr
Chris & Binkie Orthwein
Peter & Susan Osnos
Danielle & Laurence Oster
Josh & Emily Overbay
Jill Ozzie & Pat Kinsel
Whit & Linda Painter
Gustavo Palazzi & Marina Niceta
Andrew & Jenny Palmer
David Palmer
Jessi Panico
Christopher & Rachel Parent
Thomas & Mary Park
Barb & Ollie Parker
Gavin & Liz Parks
Judy Parsons
Cleveland & Ginia Patterson
Rachel Paulin
Jory Payne
Antonia Peabody
Brianna & Andrew Peak
Kevin Pearce & Irene Barnett
Dawn H. Peck
Bob & Susie Peixotto
Greg & Patty Penske
Serge & Stephanie Pepper
Eleanor Perkins
Sid & Ashley Perkins
Lindy Perry
Steve & Andy Perry

Josh & Starr Peteet
Chris & Kathryn Peters
Matthew & Kristi Pettinelli
Duffey & Colleen Phelps
Will Phifer
Bruce Phillips & Joan Feeney
Charlotte Phillips
Dan & Tully Phillips
Tom & Tracy Phillips
Nathan & Martha Pickett
Eliot & Torrey Pierce
Katherine & Charlie Pilkington
David & Deborah Pinkham
Jamie Pinkham
Evan & Ashleigh Pivonka
Chris & Liza Pohle
Eliza Pohle
Dave & Liz Pollet
Maynard Poole
Allen & Peggy Post
Jennifer & Sam Potter
Susan & Steve Potter
David & Kate Powell
Sally & Christopher Pritchard
Kimmell Proctor
Andrew & Melissa Purcell
Kathy Putnam
R.J. Enterprises, Inc.
Mitch & Emily Rales
Nagaraj & Bansi Rao
Colin Redmond
Katie & Aiden Redmond
Naomi Redmore
Mark Reed & Julie Mortine-Reed
Mollie & Michael Regan
Charlie & Hannah Reis
Renaissance Charitable Foundation
Cindy Renie & Tim Lawlor
Mark & Ingrid Renzi
Hal & Lisa Reynolds
Charlie & Annie Richardson
Dave & Gina Riddiford
James Riddleberger & Allison Palmer
Christa Riepe
Mike & M.L. Riley
Thomas & Jane Riley
Andy & Katherine Rittenberry
Chip & Nancy Roach
Lee Robbins
Elizabeth Robbins-Cole
Henry & Cathy Roberts
Jack Roberts
John & Jane Roberts
Lisa & Andy Roberts
Mark Robinson
John & Emily Rockefeller
Parker & Jeanette Rockefeller
Chris & Danyel Rodgers
Chris & Heather Rogers
Jon & Des Rogers
Martin & Megan Rogers
Paul & Marty Rogers
Peter Rogers & Wendy Chronister
Rod & Ann Rolett
Decker & Jessica Rolph
Charles & Nicki Rose

KWE’S 2023 FINANCIAL UPDATE (CONT’D)
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Rosie Curtis Architect LLC
George & Nancy Ross
Bill Rossmassler & Wendy Moore
James & Shane Roth
Mike & Lexie Rowell
Steve & Frances Rowland
Hardy & Jennifer Royal
Kathy & Toms Royal
Walker & Jennifer Royall
Sam & Jessica Rubenstein
Jordi Rubiralta & Emily Kunze
Allison & Chris Ruettgers
Charlton & Andi Rugg
John & Anne Russell
Mike & Anne Russell
Susan Russell
Claude & Sarah Rwaganje
Amanda & Kevin Ryan
Jake & Carolyn Sabat
Alex & Annagret Sacerdote
Alexander & Sarah Saint-Amand
Daniel & Helen Sale
Arden Saligman
Blake & Jennifer Sando
Ralph Sando
Mark Sandt
Katherine & Colin Sanford
Alex & Karen Sapir
Chris & Penny Saridakis
Evie Sarkes
Mary & Louis Sarkes
Charlie & Whitney Saunders
Katharine Sawatzky
Fred Schafrick & Sharon Halpin
Jim & Beth Schechter
Hib Schenck
Jon & Allison Schippers
Paul & Maggie Schmid
Pete & Diane Schmidt-Fellner
Jared & Kat Schott
Jared Schott
Hap & Liz Schroeder
Libby Schroeder 

& Marshall Schoenthal
Luke & Katie Schroeder
Egon & Ruthann Schuster
Andrew Schutzbank
Will Schwalbe
Michael & Ale Schwandt
Peter & Vanessa Scott
David Scudder
John & Sarah Seamans
James Secor
John Seibert & Sarah Laird
Martin & Jennifer Seidel
Nick & Casey Seidenberg
Sarah Severance
Ash Shah
Rob & Heather Shanahan
Frank Shanbacker
Nathaniel Shanok 

& Emily Von Kohorn
Devin & Jean Sharkey
Robby Shaver & Daniela Procupez
Shelby Cullom Davis Charitable Fund
Tim & Michelle Shenton

Bill & Renee Shettle
Nick & Leila Shields
Sheila Shorr
Durbin Sibley
Bob Sickley
Pete Sienkiewicz
Fernando Silva & Rachel Agrin-Silva
Scott & Renee Simonton
David & Shelley Sinegal
John & Peyton Sise
Ron & Anima Slangen
Andrew & Karen Slimmon
Johanna & Jim Slootmaker
Sam Slosek & Rachael Freeman
Oscar Sloterbeck
Liv Small
Blair & Cody Smith
Chip & Hallie Smith
Josh & Cyndie Smith
Lauren & Stewart Smith
Eliza Sneeden
Jake & Jenny Sneeden
Donna & Thomas Snider
Douglas & Charlotte Snyder
Ben Sontheimer & Lei Meng
Denise Soucy & Ned Steinberger
Stephen Souder
Southern Maine Chapter of MOAA
Christina Adrienne Southgate
Jesse & Maryam Spector
Marty Speight & Tim Zierden
Nick Speranza
Mark Squicciarino
Febbie Staniar
Lisa Stanley
Todd & Kelly Stavish
Michael & Roxanne Stepnowski
Bob Stevenson
Andy & Hannah Stevenson
Lindsay Stewart
Walker & Alice Stites
Bradford & Zoe Stoesser
Gary & Bonnie Stone
Jim & Cathy Stone
Lucy Stone
Eleanor & James Stover
Frank & Carrie Strasburger
Taylor Strasburger
Lucy Stroble
Edwin Stroh
Charlie & Sarah Stuart
Harrison & Katherine Stuart
Muffy Stuart
Scott & Lisa Stuart
Clayton Sturgeon
Jenn Suarez
Brian Sullivan & Marjorie Adams
Dan & Maggy Sullivan
Jack Sullivan
Jim & Sarah Sullivan
Jimmy Sullivan
Nikola Sutherland & Martin 

Woodhams
Ben Swanson & Elise Yost
Tolga & Ayca Tanis
Al and Amy Taylor

David & Jane Taylor
Pete & Liz Taylor
Geoff & Annie Teillon
Sally Tether & Steve Sugar
Texas Instruments 

Matching Gift Program
Dixon & Gail Thayer
Syd & Dana Thayer
The Bee Cause Project Inc.
The Burke Foundation
The Community Foundation 

Martin - St Lucie
The Haynes Family Foundation
The Page & Otto Marx, Jr. Foundation
The Pegasus Foundation
The Reny Charitable Foundation
The Tulgey Wood, Inc.
Jeff & Kate Thibault
Charlie Thomas
Laurie & Dave Thomas
Page & Heather Thompson
Cameron Thompson
Wissie Thompson
Harrison Thompson
Mark & Margot Thorsheim
Daphne Townsend
Scott Tromanhauser & Jennie Shaw
Robert & Sarah Trust
Molly Tucker
David & Suzie Turnbull
Glenn Turner
R. Lee Tussing & Laura Tussing
Jim & Kate Tyrrell
Andy & Kendra Uffelman
Will & Catherine Ulrich
Peter & Laura Unger
Jill & Peter Unruh
Konstantin Usov & Alona Usova
Kabir Vadera 

& Elizabeth Crile-Vadera
Todd & Leilani Valdes
Rob & Colby Van Alen
Amy & Eric Van Cronk
Tinsley Van Durand
Francis & Betty Van Nuys
Rebecca & Ernest van Panhuys
Vincent & Monica van Panhuys
Chris & Erin Van Wagenen
Julien Vilquin & Kristen Young
Rob & Lisi Vincent
Ram & Pravina Viswanathan
Patricia Voorhees
Craig & Marie Vought
Kathleen Walas 

& Thomas Sarakatsannis
Bill & Margot Walker
Cullom & Kinnon Walker
Cullom & Wendy Walker
Peter Walker
Will & Syd Walker
Clint & Jenna Wallace
James Wallace
Mallory Wallace
Richard & Lindsay Walsh
Cristina Alger Wang
Bill & Lee Warden

Gray Warden
Jason Wardwell & Amy Tsai
Charles & Betsy Warner
Ed & Kate Wartels
Wyatt & Nicole Wartels
Pris & Bill Watson
Rob & Amy Webb
Michael & Kat Weber
Kira Dixon-Weinstein 

& Adam Weinstein
Brian & Ashley Welker
Daniel & Lynn Wendt
Brent & Em West
Alexander & Tracy Westcott
Sandy & Jenny Weymouth
Mark & Kitty Wheeler
Britt & Maria Whelpley
Charlie & Tia Whinery
Ed & Daria White
David Whitney
Jonathon & Katie Whitton
Virginia Wickwire
Mark & Chay Wike
Chandra Wilensky
Jim Wilkerson & Christina Cinelli
Pattie Williams
Taylor & Katie Williams
Reed & Christine Wilmerding
Abba Wilson
David Wilson
Mistye & Heath Wilson
Nina Wilson
Patrick & Nina Wilson
Tookie Wilson
Toddy & Tutu Winship
Dudley & Jennifer Winthrop
Phoebe Jane Winthrop
Matthew & Cathy Witkos
Dave & Donna Wolfe
Ian & Karen Wolfe
Ira & Cecilia Wolfson
Brad & Crickett Woloson
Caitlin Wood
Daly Wood
Fred Wood
Grady Wood
Henry & Liz Wood
Jack & Elizabeth Woodcock
Charlie Woodhams
George Woodruff
Ian & Gigi Woods
Colin & Tiffany Woodworth
Alexander Wright & Deirdre R Lord
Campbell Wright
Clinton & Jean Wright
Vernon & Lucy Wright
Brett & Brooke Wyard
Emily Yandoh
Jouli Yohannes
Francesca Zambello & Faith Gay
Mary E. Zane
Etti & Mark Zeldis
Trey Zenker
Paul Zetterberg
Lucy Zhang
Andrew Zook
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— The Paddles & Pines seal denotes deceased.

We’re grateful to our Paddle & Pines friends for making 
arrangements to leave a planned gift, ensuring that our 
mission will continue to make an impact beyond our lifetimes.

Paddle 
& Pines

A planned gift is one of the most flexible and meaningful ways to support 
future generations of KWE campers, students, teachers, and community 
members. To learn more go to giftplanning.kwe.org or scan the QR code.

MAKING A 
PLANNED GIFT

In Memoriam

Garrett “Gary” E. Cole

Mary Engstrom

Glennard Elder  
“Pick” Frederick

Rudi Graff

Jean Gregory

Alexander Byers  
“Sandy” Martin

Carol Newbert

William M. Walker III

Bill Knowlton 
chair
Katie Redmond 
vice chair
Harrison Stuart 
vice chair
Matt McKenna 
treasurer
John Geismar 
secretary
James Blue
Reid Bolton
Gretchen Brinkler
Morgan Churchman
Lynley Ciorobea
Chris Dougherty
Pam Jensen
Cliff Muller
Bree Murray
Gabriela Pérez Rocchietti
Libby Schroeder
Mistye Wilson

Trustees

Bob Bower
Sandy Buck
Jeb Burns
Tom Haas
Don Keyser
Ollie Parker
Susan Russell
Dixon Thayer

Trustees 
Emeriti

Board of Trustees

Dave  & Louise Abbot
Franny & Franny Abbott
Evan & Mallory Atherton
Tom & Ella Auchincloss
Marjorie Wing Berry
Bob  & Sally Bishop
Steve & Kathryn Brackett
William  & Charlly Brown
Sandy & Sissy Buck
Whip  & Sally  Buck
Bob & Suzanne Burrows
Frank Carey 
Chip & Sarah Carpenter
Clayton Chambliss 
Noland Chambliss
Morgan & Sonia Churchman
Duncan & Christina Cocroft
Jay  & Misty Cooper
Charlie & Posy Dana
Jon & Mary Davis
Woody & Robin Davis
Max & Becca Dinning
Chris & Kolleen Dougherty
Candace Dyal 
Denny Emory
Candice Falloon
Hill & Susan Ferguson
David & Carol Ann Fulmer
Larry Gardner 
Matt Gault 
Joan Gedney 
Roger & Betsy Hall
Adam & Erin Haselkorn
Morrie & Fenella Heckscher
Daren & Justyna Hudson
Al  & Jan Ireton
Pam & Eric Jensen
Bill & Pat Jessup
Jackie Jones & John Gassett
Laura & Joel Kaplan
Sam & Kate Kaplan
Ruth Keans 
Dick  & Nancy Kennedy
Henry & B.J. Kennedy

Sam & Sarah Kennedy
Jeremy & Diana LaCasse
Mary Lansing
Bain Lee 
Ernie Marriner 
Doug & Hanne Maxwell
Matt & Sarah McKenna
Carl Meier
Collie Moller 
Walter & Kate Morris
Gardner & Diana Mundy
Caroline Newcomb
Mims Montgomery & Tyler Pace
Lisa Parker
Ollie & Barb Parker
John  & Meg Peacock
Dev & Debbie Phelps
Bo & Lynne Preston
Ency Richardson 
Charlie & Annie Richardson
Hugh Riddleberger & Louise McIlhenny
Helen Roberts
Mark & Eleanor  Robinson
Cliff  & Susan Russell
Frank Saunders 
Sheila Shorr
Loren & Joanne Southern
Carol Stout 
Muffy Stuart
Doug & Linda Tawse
Rob & Anju Tawse
Dixon & Gail Thayer
Steve Thomas & Evy Blum
Tom Townsend 
Charlie  & Daphne Townsend
Rob Trippe 
Ken Van Durand
Dave & Kathryn Villano
Bill & Margot Walker
Charlie & Tia Whinery
Betty Willey
Russ & Diana Williams
Fred Wood
Robert & Liz Wood
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PADDLE & PINES
SPOTLIGHT
A PLANNED GIFT is one of the most flexible and 
meaningful ways to support future generations of KWE 
campers, students, teachers, and community members. 
Giving through your estate plan or a gift that provides 
lifetime income can have significant tax benefits while 
also providing for KWE and your family.

We invite you to discover more 

about the long-lasting impact of gift 

planning at KWE and the reasons 

so many donors choose to give back 

in this incredible way by visiting 

giftplanning.kwe.org and reading 

the donor story below. 

If you’d like to inform us of a 

planned gift to KWE or learn 

more about the best way to make 

your gift, please contact our 

Communications Director & Chief 

Advancement Officer Erin Gilligan 

at erin@kwe.org. 

hris Dougherty first came to Kieve when he was 11 

years old. He instantly felt right at home, returning 

for several more years as a camper and then counselor. 

“It always stuck as a place where I felt I could be my 

best self,” Chris says. “The counselors that I met were 

like these incredible older brothers; these role models 

that I always wanted to grow up and be like. They had an 

energy and an excitement that kept me coming back.”

After his counselor years, Chris then went on to join 

the Advisory Board in 2001 and the Board of Trustees 

in 2019. His younger brother Jesse also attended Kieve 

as a camper, while his older brother Mark joined 

as a counselor. All three have since sent the next 

generation of Dougherty children to Kieve or Wavus. 

In fact, there has been a Dougherty family member at 

camp every year since 1980.

Chris and his wife Kolleen have sent all four of their 

children — Ellis, Frazier, Harry, and Tessa — who 

enjoyed pushing themselves during the outdoors trips 

and came home more independent after every session. 

Kolleen credits Kieve with making Chris the person 

she wanted to marry — a fun, goofy guy who is kind, 

loves the outdoors, and can be comfortable handling 

all different kinds of situations. Seeing what the camp 

had done for Chris and his brothers, Kolleen knew she 

wanted their kids to have the same experience; to be 

in a place that fostered their love of the outdoors and 

challenged them to go beyond what they thought they 

were capable of. 

When it came time to send their eldest child to 

camp, Kolleen recalled feeling nervous not knowing 

exactly what to expect. Her anxiety was quickly 

calmed when then-Director Henry Kennedy called 

to check in on the first night and let them know their 

daughter was already right at home. 

“That warmth and love that you get — the kindness 

and respect — it’s with everybody who’s there,” Chris 

says. “It’s such a part of that culture.”

While setting up their will, Chris and Kolleen knew 

KWE was where they wanted to leave a legacy. 

“My passion is here, and we want to give access 

to the next generation and acknowledge what an 

impactful place it has been for us, and what it can be 

for the community,” Chris says. 

In addition to ensuring the longevity of life-changing 

experiences that Chris and their children had at camp, 

Kolleen said becoming Paddle & Pines members is also 

a way to show their appreciation for the organization 

and what it has done for their family over the years.

“It was important to give back to let KWE realize 

how much they mean to us,” Kolleen says. 

C

CHRIS AND KOLLEEN DOUGHERTY
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Gifts to the  

Annual Fund 

allow KWE 

to provide  

need-based 

financial aid 

so more campers 

can challenge 

themselves 

to reach 

new heights!

Make your gift today 
at kwe.org/give 

or scan the code:
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Alumni Updates
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4

1   Kieve campers George Turner (Kieve 
2022–23) and Wyatt Weymouth (Kieve 
2022–23) get together in London.

2   Christine Reighley (Wavus Council 
2011–12) and Cam Held marry in 
October 2023.

3   Trustee Libby Schroeder, front row 
left, (Leadership Decisions Institute 
Teacher 1997; Kieve Council 1997–00, 
2002; KWE Parent 2019–23) is named 
a Presidential Leadership Scholar 
joining 59 other leaders from around 
the country to form the program’s 
ninth annual class.

4   Lauren Begley (Kieve Council 2016–
19) and Carter Gray (KW West 2013; 
Kieve 2007–12; Kieve Council 2015–17) 
marry at Kieve in September 2023, 
with lots of alumni in attendance to 
celebrate the newlyweds.

5   Associate Camp Kieve Director 
Caddy Brooks and Associate 
Healthcare & Risk Director Paige 
Brooks attend a Maine Celtics game 
with camper Alvin Rutanga (Kieve 
2023) in January 2024.

5



34   |    KIEVE WAVUS NEWS   SPRING 2024

Alumni Updates

8

7

6

CONTINUED



SPRING 2024    KIEVE WAVUS NEWS   |    35

6   Brendan Bracewell (Kieve 2022–23), 
Calder Keaney (Kieve 2021–23), and 
Shep Teillon (Kieve 2022–23) play 
together on the MOJO National 
lacrosse team.

7   Berkeley Sando (Wavus 2016–2019; 
Wavus Council 2023–24) takes courses 
in outdoor leadership, canyoneering, 
and indoor rock climbing while 
pursuing an outdoor education and 
leadership major at Westminster 
University in Utah.

8   Paxton Beladino (Wavus 2014–19, 
2021; Wavus Council 2023) spends 30 
days mountaineering, 30 days sea 
kayaking, and 10 days as part of an 
Independent Student Group Expedition 
during a NOLS Semester in Patagonia.

9   Becca Ernst (Wavus Council 
2005–06; Kieve Staff 2006–07), Adam 
Haselkorn (Kieve Council 2002–04, 
2006), Kim McDevitt (Kieve Staff 
2005–06; Wavus Staff 2005), John 
McDevitt (Kieve Council 2002–06; 
Kieve Asst. Director of Tripping 2007), 
Jenny Ireland (Kieve Council 2002–
06), and Evan Atherton (Kieve 1998–
99; Kieve Council 2002–04) gather to 
celebrate Dave Ernst (Kieve 1994–00; 
Kieve Council 2002–04; 2006–07) at 
his 40th birthday party.

10   Will Hackett (Kieve 1999–04; Kieve 
Council 2007–13; Kieve Asst. Tripping 
Director 2014–16; TLS Educator 
2011–17, 2021–22) runs into his former 
camper, Eddie Fischer (Kieve 2008–13; 
Kieve Council 2017) in New York City.

11   Henry Kennedy skis with Doug 
Armstrong (Kieve 1993–98; Wavus 
Parent 2022–24) and Woody Davis 
(Kieve 1986–90; 1992–94; Kieve Council 
1996–04) at Sugar Bowl Resort in 
California.

10

11

9
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Future Campers
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1   Challenge Course Director and Lead 
Facilitator Cam Miller and Kayleigh 
MacFarlane (​​Kieve AD Infirmary 2015; 
Wavus Council 2011; TLS Educator 2011-
14; Wavus AD Infirmary 2021) welcomed 
future camper Leif MacFarlane on 
January 1, 2024! Kieve 2032!

2   George (Kieve 2001–03; 2006) and 
Katie Brooke welcomed future camper 
George Clymer Brooke V on January 
19, 2024! Kieve 2032!

3   Marge (Tucker) Cardon (Wavus 
Tripping Assistant 2015: Wavus Council 
2011–14) and Liam Cardon welcomed 
future camper Tucker Cardon on 
November 27, 2023! Kieve 2032!

4   Hayley (Bright) Curry (Wavus 
Council 2011; Wavus Alumni 1998–00; 
Wavus Camper 2007–08; Science 2002) 
and John Curry welcomed future 
camper John “JJ” Atwood Curry on 
October 2, 2023! Kieve 2032!

5   Anneka (Heher) Harper (Science 
2003) and Tyler Harper welcomed 
future camper Teddy Harper on 
October 28, 2023! Kieve 2032! 

6   William (Kieve 1994–2001; KW West 
2002; Counselor 2005) and Lauren 
Dujardin welcomed future camper Ella 
Dujardin on April 11, 2023! Wavus 2031!

7   Chief Advancement Officer and 
Communications Director Erin Gilligan 
and Rich Vessey welcomed future 
camper Alice Saint Onge Vessey on 
January 5, 2024! Wavus 2032!

8   Phil (Kieve Council 2006–09) and 
Emily Field welcomed future camper 
Harriet Robinson Field on January 30, 
2024! Wavus 2032!

9   Lucy (Clark) Pelletier (Kieve Staff 
2010–12; Wavus Council 2010) and 
Erik Pelletier (Kieve Council 2010–12) 
welcomed Molly Turner Pelletier on 
February 2, 2024! Wavus 2032!

Andrew (Kieve Council 2009–10) 
and Cassie Bevan welcomed future 
camper Samuel “Sammy” John Bevan 
on August 28, 2023! Kieve 2032!

Will (Kieve 1998–04) and Tara Merck 
welcomed future camper Eloise 
Katherine Merck on October 26, 2023! 
Wavus 2032!

Kate (Science 2002) and Wylie Leabo 
welcomed future camper Zoe Weston 
Leabo on October 8, 2023! Wavus 2032!

Charlie (Kieve 2004) and Regan Storey 
welcomed future camper Charlie 
Storey on October 11, 2023! Kieve 2032!

Tiki Haub (Wavus 2008–16; Wavus 
Council 2018) and Steven De La Rosa 
welcomed future camper Gianna De 
La Rosa on Sept. 30, 2023! Wavus 2032!

Ellie (Weickert) Mahoney (Wavus 
2006–09; KW West 2010) and Andrew 
Mahoney welcomed future camper 
Madeline Mahoney on November 14, 
2023! Wavus 2032!

Tucker and Caroline Wheeler 
(KWE friends) welcomed future 
camper Slater Whitney Wheeler on 
September 3, 2023! Kieve 2032!
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Nestled in the woods between the Drumlin,

Haynes, and Aliquippa, the vision for the 

first-ever Wavus arts center’s top floor 

includes a large gathering space with stage 

and fireplace for camp to gather on cold, 

rainy days. The proposed space would 

include a classroom, nature center, pottery 

studio, and arts and crafts room. When the 

sun is shining, all of Wavus could sit on the 

Drumlin to watch performances on a porch 

running the length of the building. Below 

it would be a new health center, director’s 

apartment, staff lounge and fitness center.

Wavus Arts Center

Haynes

Cabin Row

The Drumlin

Jewell


